
September 18, 2013 

Meeting Number 12: 2013-2014 
 

 

PRESIDING: CEDRIC MITSUI 
 

LED PLEDGE: ADAM PACK 
 

INSPIRATION: KAROLYN LUNDKVIST 

“IF YOU HELP SOMEONE AS YOU TRAVEL ON, THEN 

YOUR LIVING SHALL NOT BE IN VEIN.” 

“IT ISN’T JUST THE GOAL YOU SET FOR YOURSELF IN LIFE, 

IT’S THE JOURNEY & THE PEOPLE YOU HELP ALONG THE 

WAY.” 

- MY MOMMA-DEAR (1904-1983) GOT THIS FROM 

SOMEWHERE, & SHE SAID THIS TO US REPEATEDLY. 
 

4-WAY TEST: RICHARD CUNNINGHAM 
 

SPEAKERS: ST.  JOSEPH INTERACT CLUB AND 

BETTYE WILLIAMS, GOODWILL INDUSTRIES 
 

GUESTS: MIYUKI LEE, GUEST OF VICKY TORCOLINI 

AND KRIS SPEEGLE 

HALLIE ADOLF, GUEST OF VICKY TORCOLINI AND KRIS 

SPEEGLE 

GUESTS OF KRIS SPEEGLE: 

CIARA JARDIN, ST. JOSEPH INTERACT PRESIDENT 

BAILEY SLEVIN,  ST. JOSEPH INTERACT VP 

JAMES MATSUMOTO, ST. JOSEPH INTERACT SEC. 

VASITAI NISA, ST. JOSEPH INTERACT TREASURER 
 

PHOTOS: CEDRIC MITSUI 
 

WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES: NONE 
 

BIRTHDAYS: STEVE JACUNSKI– 9/15 

JAMES LEONARD– 9/15 

KAROLYN LUNDKVIST– 9/16 
 

CLUB ANNIVERSARIES: NONE 
 

MAHALO 

KAROLYN LUNDKVIST FOR $50 

WON BY MARIE BOTHOF 

 

WORDS OF WISDOM 

“I’VE LEARNED THAT IT IS NOT WHAT I HAVE IN MY LIFE 

BUT WHO I HAVE IN MY LIFE THAT COUNTS.”  

-NISHAN PANWAR 

Thank you for inviting Goodwill Industries of 

Hawaii to host the September Pau Hana 

Vocational Event. No more work – just fun is Pau 

Hana. We expect members of this Rotary Club to 

come by and enjoy ono pupus, good company 

and learn more about how Goodwill Industries 

serves our State.  

Goodwill’s President and CEO, Laura Smith, sends 

her greetings and well wishes. Although she will 

not be able to join us for Pau Hana, Laura sent a message: “I am humbled each 

and every day by the tremendous support that we receive and it’s through 

organizations such as Rotary, our Business Leaders, community volunteers and staff 

that we have been able to help so many people in our communities. So once 

again, thank you and please enjoy the Pau Hana Vocational Event at Goodwill.” To 

hear more of Laura’s message, come to Pau Hana!  

In addition, we are showcasing a recent community service collaboration and 

acknowledging the Rotary Club of Hilo Bay, Speegle Allstate Insurance Agency, 

Carpetisle and the volunteers from the Ola I Ka Hana Youth program for their work in 

preparing for new flooring at Goodwill’s main office in Hilo. You don’t want to miss 

this moving PowerPoint presentation! 

In the year ending 2012, a total of 3,679 people were served by Goodwill on Hawaii 

Island. Of those, 574 were placed in employment positions and many more were 

educated to be in a position to get a job. The Hawaii Island Branch operated on a 

budget of $5,191,185 and had retail sales of $1,158,801 from Hilo and Kona stores. 

There were 10,606 donors and almost 400,000 pounds of materials averted from 

taking limited space in our landfills! 

You can feel really good about the items you donate to Goodwill. Ninety cents 

($.90) of every $1 in retail sales is used to support 

agency programs. Hawaii Island operations 

encompass ten human services programs, two 

retail stores and two donation locations. Program 

participants include lowincome persons, 

immigrants, refugees, at risk out of school youth, 

individuals with mental illness and other 

disabilities, and people who are highly 

challenged (including homeless adults, criminal 

offenders, and individuals with a history of alcohol 

and other drug abuse). Come to Pau Hana and 

meet staff working in these programs! 

There is no doubt that I belong to the best Rotary 

Club in Hawaii. That’s what I tell everyone. We’re 

looking forward to meeting and greeting each of 

you, chatting and chewing and having a good 

ol’ Pau Hana social at Goodwill. See you there! 

BETTYE WILLIAMS 

GOODWILL HAWAII COUNTY 

OPERATIONS DIRECTOR 



 

 

 

Thank you for returning your membership survey.  Will be presenting it at 

one of the club assemblies in the future. 

If you’d like to get a member directory, please contact Alan Okinaka. 

Ka ‘Umeke Keiki Vision Screening- September 19 at 8 am.  Please sign 

up! 

Vocational Pau Hana Social– Thursday, September 19 at Goodwill 

Industries from 5-630 pm.  Please RSVP! 

UH Hilo Rotaract/Waiakea High School Interact/St. Joseph Interact “Get 

the Drift and Bag It” Beach Clean Up– Saturday, September 21 from 8-10 

am.  Meet by Nihon Restaurant. 

Ambassadorial Scholarships due October 1. 

Ironman, Special Needs Bag Station, Hawi on October 12 – volunteers 

needed!  Contact Keith Marrack at kmarrack@gmail.com. 

Club Assembly– October 23, RCHB Strategic Plan Part 2. 

Rotaract End Polio Fundraiser– October 24 & 25 at UH Hilo Campus 

Center, 10 am-1 pm. 

East Hawaii Polio Plus Day– Saturday, October 26– James Leonard.  Polio 

Plus Walk– Saturday, October 26 in conjunction with YWCA’s Walk a Mile 

in Her Shoes Walk.  Please sign up and let James Leonard know if you will 

be participating. 

RCHB 1st Annual Polio Plus Golf Tournament– Volcano Golf Course, 12:30 

pm tee times, contact me for applications. 

District Training– November 2, 2013 at Life Care Center. Membership and 

Foundation at 9 am– 12 pm. Lunch to follow at 12-1 pm. Qualification 

Seminar at 1-3 pm. 

Conversational Partners– November 21, 12:30 pm at HCC. 

UH Hilo International Students Thanksgiving Lunch– November 28 at 

YWCA with Y’s Men’s Club. 

Hospice Light Up A Life– December 15, 2013 at 10 am– 8 pm, meet inside 

the Macy’s Women’s section. 

District Conference– May 2-4, 2014 at Turtle Bay Resort 

RI Convention– June 1-4, 2014 in Sydney, Australia 

 

 

 

Kenneth Goodenow– Oktoberfest is 2 weeks away.  Thank you for giving 

Fred a headcount on your ticket sales today.  Please continue to sell 

your tickets and update Fred at the next GM.  Please sign up for a 

committee to help during the event.   

James Tyrin– Oktoberfest shirts for sale, $15 each. 

Carol Van Camp– Please turn in your donations for Oktoberfest with the 

donation form. 

PRESIDENT ’S  ANNOUNCEMENTS 

ANNOUNCEMENTS BY OTHERS 

St. Joseph Interact club co-advisor, Hallie Adolf 

introducing the club officers. 

Belated Happy Birthday to Jaime Ortiz Nava! 

$5– Dave Hurd– Happy for being able to see Sol run in 

a Cross Country meet from his backyard at Waiakea 

High School’s field. 

 



As Managing Director of the Hilo Office, Mr. Takemoto ensures responsive service to Big Island clients and experienced 

attention to Big Island projects. While personally being able to provide a diverse range of services including 

comprehensive regional planning, environmental assessments, land use entitlements, project management, and 

legislative drafting, Mr. Takemoto is also able to draw on the extensive resources of PBR’s Honolulu office to provide site 

planning, graphics support, web design, GIS, 3-D visualization, sustainability (LEED) ideas, streetscape and landscape 

architectural designs, and other services. 

Mr. Takemoto uses his experience in both the private and public sectors to seek balanced solutions that are financially 

feasible yet sensitive to community concerns. The goal in every project is to find pragmatic and principled solutions based 

on interdisciplinary, innovative approaches, and to provide realistic solutions that would meet Clients’ needs. 

Most recently, Mr. Takemoto had been extensively involved with the development of a community development plan for 

Kona, infrastructure financing using community facilities districts (CFDs), and an affordable housing project using a land 

trust model. The lessons learned from this experience involved concepts such as: transit-oriented design (TOD); form-based 

codes (e.g., Smart Code); infrastructure “concurrency;” “complete street” standards; comparative advantages and 

disadvantages of a CFD versus other alternative financing (e.g., improvement districts, General Obligation bonds, tax-

increment financing); and the challenges of applying a land trust model to deliver “permanently” affordable housing. 

These concepts are applicable to public and private sector clients who desire to explore how to apply or adapt similar 

concepts, or how to best leverage or maneuver through systems based on such concepts. 

R O Y  T A K E M O T O  

ST. JOSEPH INTERACT CLUB 

Date Initially chartered: December 5, 2007 sponsored by 

Rotary Club of South Hilo 

 

Date charter was transferred to Hilo Bay: June 1, 2013 

 

Advisors 

Hallie Adolf 

Miyuki Lee 

 

List of Officers 

President: Ciara Jardin, Gr. 11 

Vice President: Bailey Slevin, Gr. 9 

Secretary: James Matsumoto, Gr. 8 

Treasurer: Vasitai Nisa, Gr. 9 

Past Projects 

Duct Tape Wallet Fundraiser 

Crunch Bar Fundraiser 

Help K-Class box 

Student Safety Environment Workshop 

World Peace Festival Gift & Greeting 

 

Upcoming Projects 

Beach Clean-Up with UHH Rotaract & Waiakea High 

Interact clubs 

Textbook binding for Kindergarten class 

Duct Tape Wallet making 

World Peace Festival 

Country Fair Prep 



September 25– Club Assembly 

October 2– DARK 

October 9– Lorraine Davis– Vocational 

Month 

October 16– Howard Ainsley 

October 23– Club Assembly 

October 30- Vocational Speakers 

 

Ambassadorial Scholarships are the oldest and best-known 

program of The Rotary Foundation.  Recipients of these 

scholarships represent Rotary’s faith that these promising students 

will become tomorrow’s leaders and will make substantial 

contributions both to their communities and to the world. 

All Ambassadorial Scholarship candidates must meet the following 

requirements: 

 Candidates must have completed at least two years of 

university or college course work at the beginning of the 

scholarship period OR have at least two years of secondary 

school education with employment in a recognized vocation. 

 Candidates must be citizens of a country in which there is a 

Rotary Club. 

 Candidates CANNOT be Rotarians, honorary Rotarians, or 

employees of a club, district, or other Rotary entity or of a 

Rotary International. Spouses, lineal descendants (child or 

grandchild by blood, adopted or not adopted), spouses of 

lineal descendants, and ancestors of persons in the forgoing 

categories are also ineligible. 

 Application must be made through a local Rotary club in the 

applicant’s legal/permanent residence or place of full-time 

study or employment. 

 Study or training must be undertaken in another country or 

territory where there are Rotary clubs, but not in the sponsor 

Rotary country or district. 

Kyle & Fred doing external 

observations & eye movements 

at the check-in station. 

Paka, Lion Ken, Kay, & Ruth 

screening for near vision & 

depth perception. 

Dave & Sandra filling out the 

report form at the check-out 

station. 

Rotarians, Lions, & Rotary 

Community Corps members 

celebrating the completion of the 

Hilo Union Keiki Vision Screening. 



CALENDAR OF EVENTS– SAVE THE DATE! 

September 19, 2013– Ka ‘Umeke Ka‘eo Elementary Keiki Vision Screening, 8:15 am (Set-Up), 8:30 am 

(First Class) 

September 19, 2013– Vocational Pau Hana Social at Goodwill Industries, 5:00-6:30 pm 

September 21, 2013– UH Hilo Rotaract/Waiakea High School Interact/St. Joseph High School Inter-

act Beach Clean-Up, Nihon Restaurant at 8-10 am 

September 26– East Hawaii President and President Elect Meeting, 12:00-1:00 pm at BIVC 

October 24– East Hawaii President and President Elect Meeting, 12:00-1:00 pm at BIVC 

 

Upcoming Events: 

October 3, 2013– Waiakeawaena Elementary Keiki Vision, 8:15 am 

October 4, 2013– Oktoberfest, 5:30-8:30 pm at Aunty Sally’s Lu‘au Hale 

October 10, 2013– RC Hilo Bay Board Meeting, Coqui’s Hideaway at 7 am 

October 24, 2013– Waiakea Elementary Keiki Vision, 8:00 am 

October 24– World Polio Day 

October 24-25, 2013– UH Hilo Rotaract End Polio Fundraiser, UH Hilo Campus Center 10 am– 1 pm 

October 26, 2013– District 5000 Polio Plus Day/Walk a Mile in Her Shoes Walk, 8:00-11:00 am at YWCA 

October 26, 2013– RC Hilo Bay Polio Plus Golf Tournament, Volcano CC at 12:30 pm 

November 2, 2013– District Training– Membership, Foundation, & Qualification Seminar at Life Care 

Center. 9 am– 12 pm Membership and Foundation, 12– 1 pm Lunch, 1– 3 pm Qualification Seminar 

November 21, 2013– Conversational Partners– Hawaii Community College at 12:30 pm 

December 15– Hospice Light Up A Life, 10 am-8 pm inside Macy’s Women’s section 

 

Other Clubs: 

September 11, 2013– RC of South Hilo “Hump Day” Social, 5:30 at The Palms 

October 12, 2013– RC of South Hilo Ironman Special Needs Station, Hawi, contact Keith Marrack at 

kmarrack@gmail.com. 

October 24, 2013– RC of Hilo Chili/Dessert Cook-Off 



Featuring Rotary Club of Hilo Bay’s own 

Sol Leslie Kislig 

As a Rotary Youth Exchange student, you will spend up to a year living with host families and attending school 

in a different country. 

For over 75 years, students and host families have broadened their horizons through Rotary Youth Exchange.  

More than 80 countries and over 8,000 students each year participate in the program, which is administered 

at the regional level by Rotary districts and at the local level by Rotary clubs. 

For more information, read the following resources: 

 A Guide for Exchange Students 

 A Guide for Host Families 

Subscribe to the e-newsletter: 

The Rotary Youth Exchange Newsletter bi-monthly e-newsletter provides information and updates on Youth 

Exchange events and resources.  It’s intended for all Youth Exchange Officers and interested Rotarians. 







Rotary Club of Hilo Bay 

Aunty Sally’s 

Lu‘au Hale 
 

Friday 

October 4, 2013 

5:30—8:30 p.m. 

$40 per person 

Presents 

“Frau Roberta Muller’s Recipes” 

Please give your headcount of tickets sold to Fred Yamashiro at 

the September 18, 2013 GM. 



Secretary’s report: Minutes of the June 2013 Rotary Club of Hilo Bay Board Meeting have been approved. 

Treasurer’s report: 2013-2014 budget approved 

Service Directors 

Club Service: Anita Cunningham will chair Oktoberfest Fundraiser, Jaime Ortiz Nava will chair Christmas Party, Yu Yok Pearring and Marie Bothof will chair St. 

Patrick’s Day Fundraiser. 

Vocational Service: 9 Pau Hana Socials are being planned, along with 12 Vocational Moments at club meetings. 

International Service: RCHB will support Wheels of Hope, Aids Education, Grahamstown, and Alberta Canada Flood Relief this year.  We will also have a Youth 

Exchange Student, Sol Leslie Kislig from Switzerland. 

Youth Service: St. Joseph High School Interact Club will be starting this year.  Kris Speegle will serve as point of contact for SJHIC.  Kevin Hopkins will serve as 

point of contact for Rotaract and Youth Exchange.  RYLA is scheduled for February 28– March2, 2014.  West Hawaii Clubs are coordinating this year’s RYLA at 

KMC. 

Committee Reports 

Rotary Foundation: This year’s goal is to raise $5,000 for annual funds, $1,060 for permanent funds, $100 for Polio Plus.  If club reaches 100% EREY by December 

31, 2013, President Cedric will donate $500 to HRYF. 

HRYF:  This year’s goal is $3,500 and the campaign will start in December.  The major campaign will be in January and February, and finishes on April 1, 2014.  

Student scholarship applications will be sent out January 15, 2014 with a due date of February 1, 2014.  One student from each club will receive $5,000 

Membership: Sharon announced that committee members are Fred Yamashiro, Chester Cabral, Carol Van Camp, Alan Okinaka, and Karolyn Lundkvist.  

Sharon’s goal is 1 new member per month.  President would like us to investigate corporate membership, committee will be formed. 

Attendance: Kyle reminded project chairs to let him know about attendees/participants so they can get credit for makeup meetings.  D.D. is resigning.  V.T. 

resignation is pending.  We need to replace table flags.  RCHB by-laws state that makeup must be made within 2 weeks prior or 2 weeks after the missed 

meeting. 

Grants: Information on 2013-2014 grants have not been received. 

Fundraising: Fundraising chair will handle inventory of Oktoberfest T-shirts and shirts  donated by PDG Pete Muller. 

Public Relations: Barbara sent out an announcement about the club’s 25th Anniversary Celebration to the Tribune Herald. 

Programs: Club information has been front-loaded on the first half of this year.  Will have more community speakers and information in the second half. 

Centennial Park: James will keep us abreast on updates of the Centennial Park. 

Contests and Awards: Tomo will be assisting this year’s contest and awards to district and RI. 

Recycling: Roy and Tom will be co-chairing this committee. 

Unfinished Business 

Strategic plan: Cedric is working on delegating tasks/responsibilites/timelines for RCHB’s Strategic Plan. 

Rotary Youth Exchange: $1,100 donated by members to cover cost of student admin fee at St. Joseph. 

Rotary Community Corps of Hilo Bay: Gerry received charter from RI in June.  Members of RCCHB helped RCHB with their 25th Anniversary Celebration. 

25th Anniversary: Cedric thanked everyone involved for a successful event.  91 Rotarians and guests attended. 

New Business 

July 24, 2013– DG Phil Sammer’s visit– Gerry Hollins will act as presiding officer.  Board of Director’s meeting with DG Phil– July 23, 2013 at 8:00 pm, YMCA. 

Change monthly BOD meetings from 2nd Friday to 2nd Thursday at 7-830 am, Coqui’s Hideaway 

Board approved funding for 1 chair at $150 for Wheels of Hope. 

Board approved $50 contribution to Los Altos Aids project. 

Board approved $100 donation to Flood Relief in Canada. 

Board approved $500 for Grahamstown project in coordination with Kona Rotary Club. 

Rotary CC of Hilo Bay will help produce Facebook for RCHB. 

Club logo and pin deferred to Barbara Hastings in PR. 

Yacht Club requested assistance with painting cement planters in parking lot.  RCHB Board voted to respectfully decline. 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:00 am 

July 12, 2013 



Secretary’s Report: Minutes of the July 2013 Rotary Club of Hilo Bay board meeting were approved.  Sandy mentioned the next SARS has 

to be filed in January. 

Treasurer’s Report: July 2013 financial statements were emailed to board members.  July 2013 financials were approved. 

Club Service: Oktoberfest– Newton Chu will be auctioneer and DC Carlson will be emcee.  Sharon reported each member will be asked 

to sell/purchase 6 tickets.  Anita will be stepping down as chair of Oktoberfest.  Ken will serve as chair and looking for someone to serve 

as vice-chair for next year. Christmas Party– will be catered byA&J Catering. 

Community Service: Keiki Vision Schools scheduled.  Keiki Dictionary project is chaired by Chester Cabral and waiting on dictionaries.  

RCCHB, RCHB, and BIVC donated paper and pencils to 4 elementary schools.  Cedric looking for Keiki Vision and Literacy Chairs for this 

year. 

Vocational Service: First Pau Hana Social was a success at BIVC.  August 17 at Volcano Winery, all Rotary clubs welcome.  August 29 at 

KTA.  September will be at Goodwill.  November will be at YWCA.  January will be at All State Insurance. 

International Service: Rotoplast and Grahamstown projects are not ready to proceed. 

Youth Service: St. Joseph’s Interact Club will start in September.  Kris will meet with Vicky and Miyuki to develop strategy and plans for the 

Interact Club.  Kris will be speaking to leaders in RCHB to speak to students.  Rotaract doing well. 

Rotary Foundation: Sharon donated Polio Plus bracelets.  Anyone who donates $5 will get a bracelet while supplies last.  Fred reported 

the club is at 60% of it’s $500 goal. 

Membership: Sharon reminded everyone to invite guests to our meetings.  Membership list is not being distributed at members’ requests, 

but this item will be put back in agenda for September Rotary Club of Hilo Bay Board Meeting. 

Newsletter: Kellie Yagi, member of RCCHB will help with the newsletter on an interim basis.  Many thanks to Anita for all her hard work, 

producing our great newsletter in the past. 

Attendance: 75% attendance for the 5 meetings in July.  8 members missed 4 of those 5 meetings. 

Grants:  DSG materials were emailed to members with October deadline. 

Fundraising: $365 raised through sale of 13 shirts. 

Public Relations: Committee’s principle goal is a fully developed website used by members.  Considerable progress has been made.  Roy 

and his son’s are helping.  Second goal is regular press releases.  Board members are asked to submit photos and info to Alan Okinaka.  

Will be sending it to HTH as press releases.  Third goal is to investigate social media tools.  PR committee recommended no logo, but will 

work on a pin for the next major club anniversary in 4 years. 

Programs: Schedule is full for the next few months.  Discussed the sound system at the Yacht Club.  Fred volunteered to set up the sound 

system. 

Unfinished Business 

Cedric thanked Gerry for handling the DG Visits and Kris and Kevin for handling the student exchange. 

Rotary Youth Exchange: Cedric confirmed that the club would fund Sol to attend the D5000 Convention and RYLA. 

New Business 

R.W. submitted a letter of resignation and donated $100 to RI Foundation.  Board voted to accept R.W.’s letter of resignation with regrets. 

A.C. requested a leave of absence until the end of December, due to family and work obligations.  Board voted to accept A.C.’s leave 

of absence until December 31, 2013. 

Corporate and Associate Membership: Materials describing pilot programs were distributed by Board members. 

Club By-laws: Need to update by-laws to reflect Rotary’s change from “New Generations” to “Youth Service”. 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:07 am 

August 8, 2013 


